
Term 1 Week 10 - Friday 5th April, 2024  

FOR YOUR CALENDAR 

Mon 8—Fri 11 April  Parent / Teacher Interviews    

Tues 9 April   Dance Curriculum Dance Day (Whole School) 

Wed 10 April   Kindergarten 2025 Open Day (9:30am—10:30am) 

Thurs 11 April   Nailed It! Rewards Day 

Fri 12 April    Athletics Carnival / Last day of term (students return Tues 30 April)  

 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Next week, we have our parent-teacher interviews. Online bookings are now closed. If you have missed the cutoff but 

would still like to meet with your child’s class teacher, please contact the office to make an appointment.  

NRMA Science & Road Safety Day 

The students thoroughly enjoyed the show and have hopefully come away with some new knowledge about road 
safety. To continue with this road safety awareness, it would be greatly appreciated if you and your children crossed 
the road with Gary, our crossing supervisor.  This is a much safer option than crossing the road at other places, 

particularly near the corner at the top of Henricks Road.  

Staff News  

Sadly, Mrs Tibbutt has had to take leave for the remainder of the term as her father passed away. Mrs Tibbutt’s 

interviews will be rescheduled for next term. Our deepest condolences to Mrs Tibbutt and her family at this sad time. 

We have a new teacher starting on 23 May 2024. Mrs Jessica Jeffreys has been transferred to Killarney Vale PS. 
Jessica will be permanent three days a week but will only be teaching two days a week for the remainder of this year. 

We are looking forward to meeting Jessica and having her join our team. 

We still have no news on when Ms Moore will be returning. Her recovery is going well but she has told me she is very 

bored! Hopefully Ms Moore will be able to return next term in some capacity. Miss Walls will continue to take Silver. 

Over the Easter break, I took some leave to visit family In New Zealand and then attended a two-day conference. 

Thanks to Miss Eastment for stepping up into the principal role in my absence.  

End of Term 

Next week is the last week of Term 1 and I can’t believe how quickly the weeks fly by and how much we packed into 
those 11 weeks. Next week is jam-packed – we have a dance day for all students on Tuesday and an Open Day for 

preschool students on Wednesday, Nailed it! Reward Day on Thursday, and the athletics carnival on Friday. 

I hope everyone has a relaxing time off, and if you are travelling, safe travels. Students return on Tuesday 30th April.  
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In Week 9, we were introduced to the ‘Using Our Words 

Tool’. This tool encourages uses to say the “right” words, 

in the “right” way, at the “right” time, for the “right     

reason”.  

When using this tool in a practical setting, users hold an 

imaginary pencil and ‘write’ their initials in the air.      

This week, we have been learning about the ‘Garage Tool’. This tool 

encourages us to ‘let the small things go’. To use this tool, place 

one hand on your hip creating an open semicircle.  

With the other hand, make a ‘throwing-away’ gesture into the 

open space under the arm. Or make a ‘thumbs-up’ sign with one 

hand, then flip thumb down (as if closing the lid on the garbage 

can).  

 



Proud to be Deadly 

 

Our amazing students in AQUA have been exploring the literary 

text, ‘Fantastic Mr Fox’ by Roald Dahl. One activity involved AQUA       

visualising a forth farmer to add to the story. Students had to draw 

their farmer and label them using descriptive adjectives.  

Under the Southern Cross – Frané  Lessac 

Under the Southern Cross is from the creator of the bestselling 

and award-winning A is for Australia and A is for Australian       

Animals. Under the Southern Cross  was also the winner of 2019 

Eve Pownall Award for Information Books, with the text now      

incorporated into Stage 1’s newly created English Units of Work. 

The story commences on Phillip Island, where the audience is  

introduced to the surroundings of the land’s natural habitants, 

the little penguins. As the penguins waddle across the pages, viewers learn that 

this bread of penguin is the smallest in the world. Turning the page and travelling 

to Darwin, the audience discovers ‘The Deckchair Cinema’ and it’s use mainly in 

the dry season to watch blockbuster movies! Venturing further across the       

Southern Cross, to Mon Repos beach, readers will build their knowledge on               

loggerhead turtles and the importance of conserving and protecting their homes! 

Where will you travel next? 

We invite you to come on an imaginative and informative journey to discover the 

unique landscapes, locations and natural beauty Under the Southern Cross!  








